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BOP Mustang Owners Club.  May 2019  

Presidents Report 

 

Extreme Automotive  Parts  

2 Korimiko St Tauranga  

Tauranga  

Many thanks to all those who attended the AGM, a great turn out with in excess of 50 mem-

bers attending. Many thanks to the outgoing committee members for all their efforts over 

the last 12 months and welcome to the new and returning committee members, lots of ex-

perience, looking forward to working with you all, and building on the good work and sys-

ǘŜƳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ōȅ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǎ 

follows:  

President:   Darrell Osborne  

Vice President:  Bruce Lewis  

Secretary:    Phillipa Lewis  

Treasurer:   ̀ Pauline Atkinson  

Editor:   Margaret Broadbent  

Committee:      Wendy Osborne  

             Dave and Julie Flett  

                            Garry Fredericksen  

                            Charles Quintal  

                             Paul Bloxham  

                             Graham Atkinson  

                             Paul Broadbent  

Subs are now due, it was voted at the AGM that these remain at $50.00, which is amazing 

value. You will have received email notice of  these this week. Your early payment of this 

would be much appreciated. The ANZAC day Tri-run this year will be hosted by the Waikato 

Club on Sunday the 12th of May at the Matamata RSA. Their Club has booked out the RSA 

and gone to a lot of effort to set up for an enjoyable day, it would be great for us to give 

them our support and arrive in force. Further to that having a competitive nature it would be 

great to bring home the trophy. See page 7 for more details. This will be our May club run 

and as such we will be presenting the Best presented trophy, Dip stick award and the club 

voucher draw.   

¢ƻ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƴƻ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ ƭƛŦŜ ǘƘǊƻǿǎ ŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ 

have an ugly car.  

Cheers for now,  

Darrell  
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AGM Cruise 

 Report thanks to Dave Flett 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The AGM run on the 14th of April also doubled as the 55th Mustang anniversary run. 

For all the 20+ cars that meet at the BP Tauriko there was a special anniversary decal 

the club ordered from USA to commemorate the event. In true anniversary fashion 

we had a good mix of mustangs from a 64 1/2 through to the late model NZ mus-

tangs.   

The run was a short run via a picturesque rural route through to state highway 2 and 

then back to Bethlehem and Otumoetai where the AGM was being held.  

When we arrived at the AGM venue we met up with more members with Mustangs, 

making the turn out very successful one. 

Meet  your new  Committee in the next few pages. 
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Introducing your 2019 Committee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Darrell and Wendy Osborne ς President and Committee 

Member 

DarrellτPresident: After joining the club 2 years ago I 

spent a very satisfying last year on the Committee. Now as 

President, I am very aware of the very high level of the bar 

set by Dave Thompson. However, I am up for the chal-

lenge and look forward to working with the incoming 

committee. I moved to Tauranga 6 years ago after living 

and working in the Waikato for 30 years. The delightful 

Wendy and I married 3 years ago and I own and manage a 

small cottage rental business. Love my 65 Mustang and 

the recently purchased 1960 F100. 

Bruce and Philippa LewisτVice President and Secretary 

Bruce  ςBOPMOC Vice President - Company Director & currently Territory Sales Manager . 

Previously, Auckland Mustang Owners Club Public Relations officer & committee member 

for 2016 National Mustang Owners Convention. Member of AMOC for 9 years . Lived in 

Rotorua for 5 years. Currently, a passionate Shelby 08 Shelby GT500 owner. 

Wendy : my wife and committee member, owns and manages her own accredited media 

agency, which keeps her very busy. Very organised and as they say if you want something 

done get a busy person to do it, her skills were very helpful last year with the advertising 

for the All USA Day. We both love travel and this year we are going to doing Route 66 in 

May/June and have a trip planned to South Africa later on in the year.  

Philippa ς BOPMOC Secretaryτ

Managing Director of local Rotorua 

business for 23 years currently em-

ploying 17 staff . Previously a trained 

school teacher & sales representa-

tive.  Lived in Rotorua for 24 years . 

Previous experience as Secretary of 

several local community organisa-

tions . Also a passionate 08 Shelby 

GT500 Convertible owner . 
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Paul and Margaret Broadbent ς Committee Member and Edi-

tor 

Paul and Margaret are both new to the committee - Margaret 

as the Editor and Paul as a committee member. They have 

seen the light and moved to sunny Papamoa from Auckland, 

and have been BoPMOC members for a year now. They have 

both spent many years in AMOC, serving on the committee for 

a lot of that time. 

Dave and Julie Flett ς Committee Member and Uniforms 

Dave and Julie Flett are long standing members of the club 

and have been on the committee for a number of years in-

cluding roles as President and Treasurer. Our aim this year 

is to help newer committee members with their  roles to 

ensure that the club continues to run smoothly. We enjoy 

the club and its members and as everyone knows Dave is 

passionate about all things "cars". Julie continues as cloth-

ing co-ordinator so any orders for clothing please contact 

her on julie.parkyn@yahoo.co.nz. 

Grahame & Pauline Atkinsonτ Treasurer 

and Committee Member 

Grahame and Pauline live in Rotorua and 

have been members of the BOPMOC for the 

past 7 years.  Mustang enthusiasts for many 

years they own a 1973 Mach I purchased 

way back in 1986.  

Pauline was a member of the 2018 commit-

tee and this year was elected as Treasurer.  

Grahame was elected as a committee mem-

ber in 2019  



 

5 

 

Buddy and Judy enjoying a relaxing picnic lunch.. 

 

 

      

Charles Quintal ς Committee Member 

Charles and Heather are originally from Pukekohe, 

Auckland, ex members of A.M.O.C, which Charles was 

on the committee.  We moved to sunny Papamoa a 

year ago and joined B.O.P club.  I am a new committee 

member for the club.  

Paul Bloxham ς Committee Member 

I have been living in Tauranga for 22 years in which time 

I have owned 3 Mustangs. A 65 fastback, a 68 fastback 

and our current car which is a 2010 GT500. 

Over the last 30 years I have been a member of both 

the Manawatu and the BOP Mustang clubs.  I was presi-

dent of the Manawatu club before I moved to the sunny 

BOP. 

I am honoured to be on the BOP club committee and 

look forward to the coming year. 

Garry Fredericksen ς Committee 

Member 

Gary is a Committee member 

and has been living in Sunny Pa-

pamoa for the past 3 1/2 years. I  

have a 2017 Mustang and my 

wife Maree has a  1941 Mercury 

Coupe called Poppy which our 

guide dog pup Abby and retired 

Guide dog Halo  love going for 

drives in.  We enjoy Beach Hop, 

Americana and lots of car 

events. I look forward to contrib-

uting to the BOP Mustang club 

with the Committee. 


